
��

��

��

��
��

��

��

��



 
 
 

M S Newsletter November 
 
 
Since the last newsletter so much has happened in the centre that it is difficult 
to know where to begin. We have had sad news having lost our president and 
one of our most prominent members, and our centre manager has retired. But on 
a happier note, we have had a very successful "Fun Day" and we are centre 
continues to function but we are having to address fund raising for the future so 
that the centre will not only continue to develop but will have financial stability 
in the future. 
 
 
 
In Memorium 
 
It was with great sorrow that we heard of the death of Marjorie Collins after a 
long life devoted to the service of others. Those of you who attended her funeral 
will have leamt how much she achieved during her lifetime, from being one of 
the youngest hospital matrons to dedicating herself to improving the lives of 
those with Multiple Sclerosis. Marjorie championed the fund raising for our 
centre and her vision was realised with the opening of the Marjorie Collins day 
centre which rightly bears her name. For many years she chaired our committee 
and following her retirement she continued to be our president, working 
tirelessly for the centre until her recent passing. Apart from her work for 
patients with Multiple Sclerosis in Redbridge, she also made significant 
contributions nationally through the Multiple Sclerosis Society and her 
dedication was rightly recognised when she was awarded the MBE. We will 
always be grateful to Marjorie and we owe it to her memory to maintain and 
continue to improve the services provided within our day centre. Our 
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sympathies go to her Husband Peter, her son Clive and the rest of her family. 
 
On Tuesday 16th October we had a tea party in celebration of Marjorie's life. It 

was well attended. Clive her son spoke on behalf of 
her family detailing how Marjorie had spent her whole 
life in the service of others. Mr Peter Ogelsby 
described Marjorie’s role in raising money for the 
centre, John Pettifer and Angela Jestico both gave 
personal reminiscences and Linda Summers 
composed and read a particularly moving poem about 
Marjorie. “For Those in Need” generously gave us a 
wall clock as a memorial to Marjorie and the centre 
has initiated the Marjorie Collins Award, a plaque to be 
presented annually to the person who in the opinion of 

the committee has done the most for the centre. We are sure thatthese will prove 
a fitting memorial for Marjorie to celebrate all that she achieved. 
 
 
 
 
To commemorate Marjorie, Linda Summers as written the following poem 
which conveys the warmth and strong feeling that we members felt on hearing 
her death. 
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Marjorie was very special 
 

in every single way, 
 

A remarkable individual, unique, 
 

most people would say 
 

She head warmth and compassion 
 

And gave so many a reason to live. 
 

Her enthusiasm was infectious, 
 

Her talent was getting people to give 
 

Some gave their money 
 

Others gave their time 
 

She always showed her gratitude 
 

Whatever they gave was fine 
 

She organised many outings, 
 

To the theatre, to the coast, Moreton and Kew 
 

The best things were the holidays 
 

To Spain, Florida too. 
 

We will miss this wonderful lady 
 

Her legacy must go on 
 

She worked so hard to achieve it 
 

Our founder, begetter, our icon 
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We also mourn the death of Shirley Sasse, a member of the Redbridge branch 
for over twenty five years. To say that Shirley was a character would be an 
understatement. She had strong opinions and had no reservations in expressing 
them. On a personal level Shirley was a patient of mine and at times left me in 
doubt as to who was in charge and when she disagreed with my opinion. But 
this was Shirley, a person who battled on against what were often severe 
physical disabilities. I greatly admired Shirley. Despite her problems she was 
always willing to put herself out to help any for any member in trouble, and so 
many of you will be grateful for her assistance as acting welfare officer. Her 
organisational skills were quite amazing. I was particularly pleased when 
Shirley was elected to your committee. I knew that committee meetings would 
be lively events and I was sure that she would continue to play such an 
important part in fund raising the running of the centre. Sadly this was not to be. 
We all have fond memories of Shirley and will miss her greatly and our 
condolences go to Dolly and the rest of her family.  
 
 
 
Recent Events. 
 
In September, we held a Family Fun Day, with a hog roast, and many other 
activities including karaoke. The was organised by Linda Summers, our 
reflexologist and was a great success, raising over 1000! Well done Linda! 
 
 
The tea party to commemorate the Olympic Games on Tuesday 14th August was 
also a great success and we could only be inspired by the achievements of our 
athletes, particularly our para-olympians who showed us what can be done 
despite disabilities. 
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The Cinema Club. 
 
The installation of our new public address system has enabled us to start our 
cinema club. This is aimed at enabling those with disabilities, unable to go to 
the cinema to see newly released films as soon as possible. The club now meets 
once a month and is proving very popular. We will be purchasing videos as 
soon as there are available, and would be interested to know if there are any 
particular new films that our members would be particularly interested in 
seeing. Since the club started, I have been keen that "The Guard" should be 
shown, but as yet I understand that no one has been interested to seeing it. I 
suspect this is because few of our members have heard of it. I must say that 
after a curious start I found the film riveting, one of the most amusing and best 
gangster films I have seen. We have the DVD and I recommend you to see it! 
 
 
 
 
Future Developments. 
 
We must always be looking for ways to improve the activities provided by the 
centre and it is important that as members you give us views as to how the 
centre should develop. Prior to her death Marjorie expressed the view that the 
centre should be more that a place were members come for lunch and apart from 
the physiotherapy, reflexology, hairdressing and the other basic services we 
should be providing more varied activities to make members attendance more 
enjoyable and fulfilling. The Cinema club is only the start of the new activities 
that your committee hopes to introduce to our centre, but any future 
developments must meet our members' requirements. Recently John Pettifer 
organised a series of discussions amongst our members sounding out their 
views and requirements. The session I attended was quite lively. John is now 
analysing your opinions and we hope that these will lead to exiting new 
developments. 
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Fund Raising. 
 
Fund raising must continue to be a priority. Although we have enough funds to 
support the continuation in the short term, our financial projection suggests that 
within the next five years the centre will not be financially viable. Admittedly 
we have regular fund raising events, but we must do better to insure our centre's 
future. One of the problems is that relatively few of our members actually 
support out fund raising events. The committee therefore hopes that more of 
you will support our fund raisers next year. Members are always given a 
discount on ticket prices and we hope that you will be able to bring relatives and 
friends, as theses are always great fun and we have to raise as much money as 
possible. 
 
The ladies from 'Tor those in need" and AIMs continue to raise money on our 
behalf and we are forever grateful. 
 
The regular raffles in the centre continue to raise money, but in addition we 
hope that all of our members will take a collection box for loose change. You 
would be amazed how much these boxes raise. 
 
As an additional incentive, I have formed a committee to discuss other ways of 
fund raising. This committee includes John Pettifer, Mr Jim ^O'Shea (ex- 
mayor ofRedbridge) and his wife, Mary, Mr. Peter Ogelsby and Hazel Liddell. 
So far we have mapped out our future requirements and are considering several 
schemes for future fund raising. I will keep you informed. 
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Joe’s Retirement. 
 
This week sees the retirement of Joe Hill our centre manager. Joe has made 
such a great contribution to the running of the centre and is respected by us all. 
Over the many years that Joe has been in charge he has been responsible for 
virtually every aspect of running the centre, from the maintenance of the 
building and its security, to organising the activities of the volunteers and the 
many and often frustrating negotiations with the local authority and MS Central 
Office and the local authorities on our behalf. Considering his tender years (he 
is over eighty!) I have always been amazed at his energy and over the years we 
have come to rely on his good nature. He has always done his best for us and 
we are all so grateful for his contributions over the years. We will of course 
miss him greatly, I am pleased to announce that he is not completely 
abandoning us at the centre as he has accepted my invitation to become a 
member of your committee. He probably knows more about the running of the 
centre than any of us and his experience will be invaluable to us all. Our 
members have had collection for a present to celebrate Joe's retirement, and we 
will present it to him at our Christmas dinner in December. 
 
 
Recent resignations. 
 
Edward and several of our drivers and volunteers have resigned. We are grateful 
for their help over the years and we wish them well. 
 
 
Committee Activities. 
 
Your committee remains active. We have now nearly completed the 
documentation of the next of kin and current treatments taken by the members 
attending the centre. This information is important for "Health and Safety" in 
case any of our members should become ill in the centre. Also, most of our 
volunteers have undergone first aid training in case of such emergencies. 
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We are now looking for new volunteers as we further develop the activities 
within the centre in conjunction with the appointment of a new centre manager. 
 
We had hoped to have appointed a new centre manager to coincide with Joe's 
retirement. We are still awaiting approval for the post by MS central office. 
They have been slow to sanction the new post and frankly I am disappointed by 
their lack of support. This brings back memories of the horrendous problems we 
had with them involving the purchasing of our ambulance last year. Their lack 
of support for in this time of cha\nge is particularly disappointing as several 
months ago I had what I thought was a very optimistic discussion with their 
representatives namely Stuart Homsby and Heather St Lious. I have now 
discussed our concerns with a higher level of management at MS central office 
and hope that this will resolve the issue. 
 
In the meantime until a new centre manager is appointed, we will have to 
compromise with the day to day management of the centre. So far if our plans 
are successful we will be able to continue with the day to day running of the 
centre, and trust that until the new management is in place that normal centre 
activities can continue without undue inconvenience to our members and I am 
grateful to all of our volunteers for modifying their activities during this 
difficult time. 
 
 
 
 
John Jestico 
 
 
 
Chairperson Redbridge Branch 
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